
From the Superintendent ~ 
Dear North Fork Families, 
As we approach the end of the 2024-25 school year, we want to extend our heartfelt 
thanks to everyone who has volunteered or taken an active role in supporting our stu-
dents' academic success. Educating the whole child is a shared responsibility, and we 
take this mission seriously as staff members of North Fork Schools. 
 

State Testing and Student Preparation 
The fourth nine weeks bring the important task of assessing our students through state 
testing. As in previous years, these assessments will be conducted electronically. Our 
staff have been working diligently to provide intervention and testing strategies to sup-
port student achievement. You can assist us in preparing your child by ensuring they get 
adequate rest and eat a healthy breakfast each morning. Your support plays a crucial role 
in helping our students perform at their best. 
 

Safety and Security Updates 
We continue to prioritize the safety and security of our facilities. In April, we will con-
duct a district-wide school safety drill to reinforce our emergency procedures. Our threat 
assessment teams are dedicated to ensuring that all students have the resources they need 
to be mentally and physically safe in our schools. These ongoing efforts reflect our com-
mitment to creating a secure and supportive learning environment for every student. 
 

Strategic Planning and Capital Improvements 
Our Board of Education is actively working on a district-wide strategic plan. The goal is 
to identify three or four key objectives that will guide our efforts and unite the district. 
We welcome your participation in the committees that will contribute to this important 
document. In addition, we are developing a capital improvements plan to address long-
term facility needs. We value the collaboration we have built with parents, businesses, 
and community members and appreciate your continued partnership in supporting stu-
dent success. If you have ideas for the future, we encourage you to reach out to us. Your 
input is invaluable as we strive to improve our programs and the lives of our students. 
 

Celebrating Our Graduates 
This is an exciting time as we prepare to celebrate the achievements of our graduating 
seniors. Their commencement marks the culmination of thirteen years of education in 
our district and the beginning of new opportunities for many. We extend our heartfelt 
congratulations and best wishes to the Class of 2025 as they embark on the next chapter 
of their lives. 
 

Wishing You a Wonderful Summer 
As the school year draws to a close, we wish all of you a healthy and safe summer break. 
Thank you for being a vital part of our school community. Together, we will continue to 
make North Fork Schools a place where every student can succeed. 

 

Warm regards, 

Scott Hartley, Superintendent   
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Upcoming Dates to Remember 
 
Apr. 3  District-Wide Safety  
 Evacuation Drill  
   
Apr. 8 Spring Assessments Begin 
 
Apr. 18 NO SCHOOL - Good Friday 
 
Apr. 20 HAPPY EASTER! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Apr. 21 Board of Education Meeting 
 6:00 p.m. Newton Elem. 
 
Apr. 23 UHS Spring Art Show 
 5:00 p.m. Utica High School 
 
Apr. 27 MS/HS Band Concert 
 3:00 p.m. Utica High School 
 
May 4 MS/HS Choir Concert 
 7:00 p.m. Utica Middle 
 School 
 
May 18 Senior Class Graduation 
 2:00 p.m. C-TEC 
 
May 19 Board of Education Meeting 
 6:00 p.m. Utica High School 
 
May 23 Last Day for Students 
 
May 26 Memorial Day 
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In January, Newton’s fifth-graders took a trip to Biztown! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In March the Newton and Utica Elementary PTO groups put on the 
annual DODGEBALL TOURNAMENT. 

 



 

The Utica Middle School and High School choirs came down to sing to the 
students at Newton in March. 

 

 

Newton’s PTO put on a Mother-Son Neon Night and had a great turnout! 

 

 

 

 

In March, the kindergarten and first-grade students had their Dr. Seuss concert. 
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Newton’s Leader In Me sponsored “Donuts with Grownups” the last three days  be-
fore spring break. Each day had a great turnout! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring time looks busy for Newton Elementary students as we will be having 
statewide testing, fieldtrips, Fun Day, and our Walk-A-Thon all coming up! 
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UTICA ELEMENTARY UPDATE 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

April 3  District-Wide Safety Evacuation Drill 

April 4  Talent Show  6:00 p.m. 

May 1  Second Grade Wax Museum 2:00 p.m. 

Spring Concert Series: 

May 7  First Grade 6:00 p.m.      Third Grade  6:45 p.m. 

May 8  Fourth Grade 6:00 p.m.   Fifth Grade  6:45 p.m. 

         - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -   

 The students in the fifth grade have been working 

hard to reach an individual goal. Two students have 

reached the million words read goal. Cameron 

Radabaugh and Teagan Henry have read over one 

million words this year and received a special lunch 

from Nicks.  

All fifth-grade students have participated in daily 

reading and have contributed to having read 

6,409,532 words so far this school year.   

 

February’s Math Club meeting was student choice. Members played a selection of 

games involving various math skills and, not the least of which was FUN!  
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UTICA ELEMENTARY UPDATE ~ continued 
 
The high school band paid fifth-graders a visit to promote the band elective as students 
prepare to choose their courses for middle school. 

 

 

 

 

 

,, 

 

 

 

The UE staff created an “Under the Sea” 9-hole mini glow putt-putt course for all of the 
students to enjoy for two weeks during PE class. The course was also opened up to the public 
for six evenings that had over 150 families sign-up to play.  
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UTICA ELEMENTARY UPDATE ~ continued 
 

Mrs. Ewing’s 3rd grade class learned about storms that produce high winds and related 

safety issues. Students built miniature homes, and they were given some materials to try 

and secure the houses (tooth picks, paper clips, extra paper, and stickers). Mr. Leaman 

brought in his wind tunnel and every student was able to test their design and see at what 

wind speed their house fell apart.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Trost's fifth-grade class and Mrs. Carter's first-

grade class were the two winners of our winter 

food drive, so both classes joined up for a pop-

corn, hot chocolate, and movie to celebrate their 

success.  Thank you to all UE students for the hun-

dreds of dollars in cash and food items that you 

donated to people in need. 
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UTICA ELEMENTARY UPDATE ~ continued 
 
Science Club has been a hit once again this year!  Approximately fifty 4th and 5th graders par-
ticipated on select days after school.  Activities included carving pumpkins, tie-dye, and   
making slime!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Gardner's kindergarten class took advantage of a beautiful, warm, sunny day to visit and 
learn about the library in Utica! The library workers were so excited to see Utica students 
and help them see what all the library here in Utica has to offer! If you have not been to 
Utica's library, you need to check it out! Our kindergarten students give it a thumbs up!  
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UTICA ELEMENTARY UPDATE ~ continued 

Mrs. Gardner’s and Miss Sheasby's kindergarten classes learned 

about zoo animals after the Columbus Zoo came to visit.  The chil-

dren all picked their favorite zoo animal and drew a picture of it. 

Mrs. Hughes took the pictures that the children had drawn and 

gave them to her 8th grade students to create clay sculptures 

from. The 8th graders created the sculptures just like the pictures 

that the kindergarteners had drawn.  Once the sculptures were 

all finished, Mrs. Hughes invited Mrs. Gardner’s and Miss Sheas-

by's kindergarteners down to see them and meet some of the 

artists who had created their animals.  The 8th graders were just 

as excited to meet their kindergartener as the kindergarteners 

were to see the animals and their "buddy" that made them.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Morey's second grade class recently participated in the 

Flat Stanley Project. They are eagerly waiting to receive their 

Flat Stanley's back in the school mail, sometime in April, to 

read about Flat Stanley's adventures with one of their family 

members or friends. Through this project, her class will be learn-

ing some interesting facts about 13 different states that their 

Flat Stanley's were mailed to.  
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